
Mr. James Stanton: 

I have had access to the prose cases in Sup Ct in Hampden County as set up by Tahiva 
Williams predecessor (my number in the older system is #/lltf!Nflll, with password #####). I had written 
Tashiva Williams several weeks ago and she said that the Trial Court Information Services now handled 
it, subject to the Trial Court's Governance Committee on Public Access. I have just found the email 
address for the Committee and am contacting you in those regards. 

I tried again today to get onto the new system which is closed to only attorneys even though the 
Superior Court Department had initially reviewed my situation and permitted the exceptional access to the 
online docket in their system prior to the new changeover in Hampden County. My wife and I are 72, in ill 
health, have great difficulty with transportation in order to go to the Springfield Superior Court to check the 
docket so as to check and timely maintain my actions against three banks (HSBC, Midfirst Bank & 
Midland Bank) all represented by counsel with access to the online docket daily. Particularly at this critical 
time, without this timely access and information I could inadvertently default or fail to make a filing or take 
some required action in a timely manner. There was a hearing in the consolidated cases and various 
orders have or are being issued .. 

As mentioned above, we are at a particularly critical time in the litigation, with orders having 
issued pursuant to hearing of early June and more to follow. There. is also a possibility that timely transfer 
to the Housing Court may be a necessity and we will not be able to accomplish that iri a timely manner if 
we do not have the past access to the docket. Please let us know what we can do as soon as possible. 

Thanking you for your time and consideration, we remain 

Very truly yours, 

James & Patricia O'Leary, James@davdawn.com; (413) 781-3050; fax# (413) 736-6975; 127 
Bowles Park, Springfield, MA 
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